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At Pear Tree Church WE AIM to love God and our neighbours. 
 

----------------------------------------------------------- 
 

THE PURPOSE of the Church in Pear Tree is to provide a place of worship  
where all people are welcome and encouraged to experience Godôs love in  
faith and prayer; where we will reach out as witnesses to discover the needs  
of the local and wider communities using our gifts and resources and proclaim  

the Gospel of Jesus Christ in the power of the Holy Spirit. 
 

----------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Revd Miles Newton (Tel. 80441124) is Priest-in-Charge of Pear Tree Church 
and Vicar of St. Markôs Church, Woolston 
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Dear Parishioners  

 

B y the time you read this letter the summer holidays will be upon us - a chance for 

some for a break from routine.  A time to reflect and  a time to take some well-

earned rest and refreshment. 

 

In September Pear Tree Church will celebrate its 398th anniversary.  A festive occasion, 

when we will give thanks for what has been, celebrate that history and look forward to the 

challenges that lie ahead. 

 

Looking a little further ahead, the 20
th
 September 2020 will be the 400

th
 anniversary of 

the consecration of Pear Tree Church.  Mark this date ï save it now, keep your diary free 

for that day.  On the day there will be a special service and  celebration.  The culmination 

of  an exceptional  year for Pear Tree when we will mark the anniversary in particular  

ways and events 

 

As we look forward to 2020 we remember that a Church is a building and a group of 

people, both are important.  In any Church each person has a contribution to make, a 

part to play.  As we prepare for 2020 let each of us give and share what we can 

conscious that our heavenly Father will lead us though calm and stormy seas and that 

our faith will be strengthened  by Godôs spirit in each of us.  

  

Yours in Christ. 

 

 

 

 

Miles Newton  

Priest in Charge of Pear Tree Parish  

 

 

PS  If you have any ideas or suggestions how to mark the anniversary, please 

contact Pat Hawkins or myself. . 
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WED 1 AUG 1.00-4.00 p.m. OPEN CHURCH 

   

FRI 3 AUG 10.30 a.m. 
7.00 p.m. 

Messy Church in the Church Hall - see page 18 
Pear Tree Quilters in the Church Hall - see page 18 

   

SAT 4 AUG 2.00 p.m. Wedding in the Church 

   

SUN 5 AUG  

 10.00 a.m. Parish Communion 

   

MON 6 AUG 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 

   

TUE 6 AUG 9.30 a.m. Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 

   

WED 7 AUG 1.00-4.00 p.m. OPEN CHURCH 

   

FRI 10 AUG 1.00 p.m. Wedding in the Church 

   

SAT 11 AUG 12.00 p.m. Wedding in the Church 

   

SUN 12 AUG  

 10.00 a.m. 
 

3.00 p.m. 

Worship Together at St. Markôs, Woolston 
NO SERVICE IN PEAR TREE 
Baptism Service in the Church 

   

TUE 14 AUG 9.30 a.m. Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 

   

WED 15 AUG 1.00-4.00 p.m. OPEN CHURCH 

   

FRI 17 AUG 7.00 p.m. Pear Tree Quilters in the Church Hall - see page 18 

   

SUN 19 AUG  

 10.00 a.m. Worship Together with our friends from St. Markôs at Pear Tree 
Church 

   

MON 20 AUG 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 

   

TUE 21 AUG 9.30 a.m. Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 

   

WED 22 AUG 1.00-4.00 p.m. OPEN CHURCH 

   

SAT 25 AUG 10.00 a.m. Pear Tree Quilters Workshop in the Church Hall - see page 18 

   

SUN 26 AUG  

 10.00 a.m. Parish Worship (non-Communion) 

   

TUE 28 AUG 9.30 a.m. 
11.00 a.m. 

Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
Messy Church Picnic on Pear Tree Green - see page 18 

   

WED 29 AUG 1.00-4.00 p.m. OPEN CHURCH 
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WED 5 SEPT 1.00-4.00 p.m. OPEN CHURCH 
   
FRI 7 SEPT 7.00 p.m. Pear Tree Quilters in the Church Hall - see page 18 
   
SUN 9 SEPT  
 10.00 a.m. Parish Communion 
   
TUE 11 SEPT 9.30 a.m. 

7.00 p.m. 
8.00 p.m. 

Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
Standing Committee meeting in Woolston Community Centre 
Joint Standing Committee meeting in Woolston Community Centre 

   
WED 12 SEPT 1.00-4.00 p.m. OPEN CHURCH 
   
FRI 14 SEPT 6.00 p.m. Family Fun Evening in the Church Hall - see page 19 
   
SUN 16 SEPT  
 10.00 a.m. Dedication Celebration Service at Pear Tree with our friends 

from St. Markôs Church - see below 
   
MON 17 SEPT 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 
   
TUE 18 SEPT 9.30 a.m. 

7.30 p.m. 
Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
PCC meeting in the Hall Committee Room 

   
FRI 21 SEPT 7.00 p.m. Pear Tree Quilters in the Church Hall - see page 18 
   
SAT 22 SEPT 10.30 a.m. Jumble Sale in the Church Hall - see page 19 
   
SUN 23 SEPT  
 10.00 a.m. Parish Worship (non-Communion) 
   
TUE 25 SEPT 9.30 a.m. Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
   
SAT 29 SEPT 2.30 p.m. 

 
3.30 p.m. 

CTI Harvest Celebration Service in Woolston Millennium Garden 
- all welcome 
Wedding in the Church 

   
SUN 30 SEPT  

 10.00 a.m. Parish Communion 

SUN 2 SEPT  
 10.00 a.m. Parish Communion 
   
MON 3 SEPT 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 
   
TUE 4 SEPT 9.30 a.m. 

7.30 p.m. 
Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
Compline in the Church - all welcome 

Sunday 16th September is ...... 
 

D E D I C AT I O N  S U N DA Y 
 

This is the day when we celebrate the 398th birthday of  
Pear Tree Church.  

There will be a special Dedication Festival Service at 10.00 a.m. ,  
when we will be joined by our friends from St. Markôs Church. 
The service will be followed by refreshments in the Church Hall. 

 

Please try and support this special service. 
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HIGH DAYS AND HOLY DAYS FOR  

6th August      The Transfiguration ï a glimpse 
of Jesusô future glory 
The story is told in Matthew (17:1-9), Mark (9:1-9) 
and Luke (9:28-36). 

It was a time when Jesusô ministry was popular, 
when people were seeking Him out.  But on this 
day, He made time to take Peter, James and 
John, His closest disciples, up a high mountain.  In 
the fourth century, Cyrillic of Jerusalem identified it 
as Mount Tabor (and there is a great church up 
there today), but others believe it more likely to 
have been one of the three spurs of Mount 
Hermon, which rises to about 9,000 feet, and 
overlooks Caesarea Philippi. 

High up on the mountain, Jesus was suddenly 
transfigured before His friends.  His face began to 
shine as the sun, His garments became white and 
dazzling.  Elijah and Moses, of all people, 
suddenly appeared, and talked with Him.  A bright 
cloud overshadowed the disciples. 

Peter was staggered, but, enthusiast that he was, 
immediately suggested building three 
tabernacles on that holy place, one 
for Jesus, one for Moses, and one 
for Elijah.  But Godôs ótabernaclingô, 
Godôs dwelling with mankind, does 
not any longer depend upon building 
a shrine.  It depends on the presence 
of Jesus, instead.  And so a cloud 

covered them, and a Voice spoke out of the cloud, 
saying that Jesus was His beloved Son, whom the 
disciple should óhearô.  Godôs dwelling with 
mankind depends upon our listening to Jesus. 

Then, just as suddenly, it is all over.  What did it 
mean?  Why Moses and Elijah?  Well, these two 
men represent the Law and the Prophets of the 
Old Covenant, or Old Testament.  But now they 
are handing on the baton, if you like: for both the 
Law and the Prophets found their true and final 
fulfilment in Jesus, the Messiah. 

Why on top of a mountain?  In Exodus we read 
that Moses went up Mount Sinai to receive the 
sacred covenant from Yahweh in the form of the 
Ten Commandments.  Now Jesus goes up and is 
told about the ósealingô of the New Covenant, or 
New Testament of God with man, which will be 
accomplished by His coming death in Jerusalem. 

That day made a lifelong impact on the disciples.  
Peter mentions it in his second letter, 2 Peter 1:16
ï19 ï invariably the reading for this day. 

The Eastern Churches have long held the 
Transfiguration as a feast as important as 
Christmas, Epiphany, Ascension and Pentecost.  
But it took a long time for the West to observe the 
Transfiguration.  The feast starts appearing from 
the 11th and 12th centuries, and the Prayer Book 
included it among the calendar dates, but there 

was no liturgical provision for it until the 19th 
century. 
 

7th August     Cajetan ï saint who founded the 
pawnshops 
Bit short of cash for your holiday this year?  
Cajetan (1480 ï 1547) should be the patron saint 
of anyone who needs some extra money ï right 
now.  For it was he who founded the Monts de 
Piete ï the pawnshops ï in the 16th century.  They 
were first designed to help people through a lean 
time, not exploit them. 

As a young man, Cajetan gave up a brilliant career 
in law to become a priest, and went on to spend 
his life fighting corruption within the priesthood.  
He and his friends founded the Theatine Order, 
which promoted study of the Bible, sound Christian 
doctrine, spirituality of worship, caring for the sick, 
and good pastoral care. They worked in Verona, 
Venice and Naples ï where the pawn shops first 
appeared.  Cajetan would undoubtedly have a lot 
to say about the amount of interest the credit card 
companies charge these days. 
 

31st August   Raymond Nonnatus ï redeeming 
slaves  
Raymond Nonnatus (1204 ï 40) is a good patron 
saint for anyone who does not take life for granted.   
The account of his own life begins with the story of 
how his mother died just before his birth, and of 
how Raymond was somehow extracted from her 
dead body just in time to save him. (óNonnatusô 
means ónot bornô). 

Raymond grew up in Portello, Catalonia and 
became a monk, joining the Mercedarian Order.  
Perhaps because of his gratitude for his own life 
having been spared, Raymond developed a 
passionate desire to see other people set free to 
live the lives God had given them.    Whatever the 
reason, Raymond made the difficult and 
dangerous journey out to Algeria in order to 
redeem many slaves from what was a living death.  
So passionate was he to free them, that he even 
offered himself as a ransom for othersô liberation. 

While in Algeria, Raymond preached Christianity to 
the Muslims, and was put into prison, before 
eventually being sent back to Spain. The Pope 
sent for him, but Raymond was so weakened by 
his suffering in Algeria that he died on the way to 
Rome.  But by then Raymond was content.  Just 
as his life had been given back to him, so he had 
used it to give life back to others. 
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Things you do on holiday but never at any other time 
  

Get up at 2 am to go to an airport. 

Say ñare we nearly there yet?ò after a drive of 20 minutes. 

Climb on a bus without knowing quite where you are going, or where to get off. 

Wear a swimming costume while shopping. 

Buy postcards. 

Lend your key to a neighbour and spend half an hour explaining the knack of locking the  
front door which entails pulling, turning and pushing at the same time.  

Worry about your hanging baskets and runner beans. 

Miss your cat/workmates/a decent cup of tea.  

Spend an hour looking for window lock keys which you have not seen since last year and  
why arenôt they in THEIR SPECIAL PLACE?  

Have a pocketful of foreign coins which you try to spend on your last day.  

Go to a quarry museum and try to convince yourself it is interesting as you never knew there  
was so much to know about slate and that it comes in so many colours (grey mainly).  

Get on another bus and hope it is headed back to your hotel, whose name now escapes you. 

 A Holiday with Jesus 

August is the month when schools are off and many of us go on 
holiday. The trouble is that holidays soon come to an end! Yet Jesus 
offers us a rest which has no end: 

óCome to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give 
you rest. Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for I am gentle 
and humble in heart, and you will find rest for your souls.ô (Matthew 
11: 28-29). Are you tired or burdened? Jesus invites you to take a holiday with Him! 

The Invitation: Our holiday destination is Jesus himself: óCome to me, all you who are 
weary and burdened.ô We can come just as we are, with all the burdens, weaknesses and 
sinfulness that we carry. Jesus doesnôt offer a ó10 steps programmeô to deal with our issues; 
He simply offers himself! 

The Promise: Jesus promises us the gift of refreshing, sustaining and everlasting rest. 
When we go on holiday, we usually look forward to doing very little and yet this is not the kind 
of rest Jesus offers. His rest involves taking up His yoke and learning from Him! A yoke was 
the wooden collar that ran across the shoulders of a pair of oxen and enabled them to work 
the fields. Jesus says to us: óMy yokes fit well. They do not rub your neck and shoulders. 
Come to me and get yoked to me. Make an act of loyal obedience and trust in me. And you 
will find a deep peace and satisfaction that you could never find anywhere else. I have come 
for you. Come to me!ô 

Whatôs so amazing about this holiday is that you donôt have to go anywhere; you can find rest 
by simply staying at home! 
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Going off to Uni  
This month thousands of young people will be preparing themselves for the 
exciting prospect of going off to what they all call óUniô. In my day, it was 
óuniversityô, or, if you were posh, óvarsityô. Parents, grandparents and 

godparents will enjoy a mixture of pride and apprehension. This is a major 
step in life: leaving home, making new friends, study without compulsion 
and the heady gift of ófreedomô. Amazingly, the vast majority of students  

survive it and love it. 
 

From my own experience as a father and grandfather, there are a few basic 
rules that it is well to adopt. As I found, ignoring them can be highly counter-
productive. Firstly, donôt get too involved in the choice of university. Modern students are a savvy 
bunch. They actually talk to their teachers, and they know their way around the internet and social 
media. Itôs highly likely that they will correctly identify the órightô course and place for themselves. 

 

Secondly, be available (on the end of a phone) but leave them space to make the odd silly 
mistake. Make sure they carry on their person the number of a reliable taxi service, for that 

occasion when they find themselves in the early hours and far from their digs. Thirdly, donôt worry 
about their being ólonelyô. The average student makes a friend or two in the first ten minutes of 
arriving in their digs ï and sometimes itôs for life! Look forward to their coming home for the odd 
weekend, probably with some washing, but donôt regret it when they go back. In fact, enjoy the 

experience at second-hand.  
And lastly, thereôs a lot to be said for a little daily prayer for them. 

 
 

 
 

O nce again we were blessed with a lovely sunny day for our Summer Fete held on Saturday 14th July on Pear Tree Green. The events, sideshows and stalls were very enjoyable again 
this year and we were very well entertained by Roy Rogers and Trigger the land train, celebrating 
28 years of raising money for local charities and organisations, Rock-a-Fellas group (a great hit 
with us oldies), the Falconry display, and the Fitzell Roberts School of Dancing,  all rounded off 
by childrenôs games and a tug of war. 

A very special thank you to Pat Hawkins, Doreen Carter and all their team, who worked so hard 
throughout the year on the organisation of this yearôs Fete. Thank you to all those who worked so 
hard on the day, all those who came along early and stayed until late setting up the Fete and 
clearing away afterwards.  Thank you also to those who manned the refreshments, positioned 
again this year in the cool of the church. 

Thanks also to our transport team, supplemented by a few more agile family members,  who 
moved all our equipment across to the Green in record time, with the very welcome help of Peter 
Spencer-Fleet and his van. 

Thank you to all those who made contributions of cakes, produce, plants, tombola and draw 
prizes and all the other items that were on sale on the day, and to those who loaned gazebos, 
extension leads and other vital items.   The overall takings were Ã1791.39 which, after the 
deduction of expenses, left us with a grand profit of Ã1515.19, with a few more pounds yet to 
come in. Thank you to Peter, Liz and all their family who, after the Fete, worked into the evening 
(with the help of a take-away and a glass or two) to count a very large pile of very small change. 

Nothing would be possible without the effort and enthusiasm of so many on the day. Thank you 
all again for giving so much to Pear Tree Church and for helping to make this yearôs Summer 
Fete so enjoyable. 
 

The highlight of the day?  Seeing our lovely Avril, the most senior member of our Church at 95, 
dancing on the Green, complete with zimmer frame, to the very toe-tapping music of the Rock-a-
Fellas group. 
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Congratulations go this month to Gerry and Sylvia Drake on the birth of their first grandchild, 
Aurora, weighing in at 7lb 5oz on 31st May, to their son, James and his wife Katherine. 

 
Congratulations of a different kind to Liz and Peter Spencer-Fleet, whose daughter, Ellen, 
was married to Darrell on 1st July at Shirrell Heath, with Scarlet acting as flower girl. We all 

send our very best wishes to the new Mr and Mrs Greest. 
 

The following has been received from Joy Chalke, daughter of Russell Leppitt, 
who passed away on 6th May é.. 

 

Please can you pass on kind thanks to those who attended the service for Russell. Unfortunately 
we didnôt as a family have time to stop and talk to anyone as we had overrun on time and needed 
to be at the Crematorium.  We do truly appreciate the love and support he received from his 

church family, especially in the early years after Rene died; it was one of the things that kept him 
going. Although he struggled to get there in the colder weather, he always remarked on how 
people had noticed if he was missing. The sense of belonging was definitely important to him. 

 
And the following has been received from Jan Sydenham, following her appeal for 

knitted blankets for the Blue Cross é. 
 

I would like to thank everyone who made the blankets for me.  I  am most grateful.  In total we 
made 70 blankets for the Blue Cross.  When I delivered them direct to the Blue Cross, they could 
not believe how many there were.. They were so pleased and assured me that they all would be 

used. They also wished to thank all the people that contributed their time... 
Also, thank you all who are collecting stamps,  please continue; they all go to the Society for  

Learning Dogs for the Deaf. 
Once again, many thanks for all you have done. 

 
 

It was good to see so many smiling faces at our Summer Fete on Pear Tree Green in July. 
This is always a community event when many of our old friends take the opportunity to come 
along to say hello. Fete days are also a time when we reminisce about previous Fetes, 

about the fun and the laughter and the people who were once such an important part of our 
church and are no longer with us. 

We give thanks for their lives, for their love of God and Pear Tree Church and the privilege 
we all had of knowing them. 

FROM THE CHURCH REGISTERS 

Baptisms 
May they grow in faith, supported 
by their parents and godparents 

 

Bradley Smith 
George Perry 
Sky Barrow 

Funerals 
May they rest in peace 

 

Russell Leppitt - aged 86 

Interment of Ashes 
May they rest in peace 

 

Russell Leppitt 
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× At the time of writing, the refurbishment of the church is nearing 
completion, the damp areas have been re-plastered, the re-painting finished 
and the scaffolding removed. For the past few weeks we have been using the 
Church Hall for our Sunday services, resulting in a slightly more informal 
atmosphere. We would like to thank you all for your patience during this time. 
We would also like to thank all those who worked so hard back in June in 
clearing out the church in preparation for the painters - a good opportunity to 
throw out all those unwanted items - and then cleaned and polished all the 
floors and pews after all the dustcovers were removed. 
 

× This refurbishment marks the start of the preparations for the celebration 
of our 400th anniversary in 2020. A very ambitious programme of events is 
being planned, involving church members and prominent members of the 
local community, which will include the creation of a new Pear Tree 400 
website, a restoration programme for key memorials in the churchyard; 

environmental, craft and music projects; themed walks; study days and historical pageants. More 
information will follow in the next few months. 

 

× Thanks to the hard work of Bob McDonald, the Church Hall has also been refurbished and the 
walls and woodwork in the main Hall repainted and varnished. Roof leaks have been repaired and 
new equipment purchased for the kitchen. 

 

× Finally, a date for your diary:  A Vision Day will be held on Saturday 6th October at South 
Stoneham Church, led by Revd Duncan Jennings from St. Christopherôs Church, Thornhill. This 
will be an opportunity for everyone to voice their ideas and suggestions for our church and will 
form the basis for our new Parish Mission Action Plan. Please try to come along and give us your 
views. 

 

FROM  
THE  
PCC  

 

REMEMBERING é.. 
 

With the Grenfell Tower enquiry filling our television screens, we have been reminded 
again of the great debt we all owe to our nationôs fire-fighters as they put their own lives at 
risk as they rescue those caught up in terrible fires and disasters in high rise buildings. 

 

We have also seen their bravery in dealing with forest fires across America and wildfires 
here in the United Kingdom in Yorkshire and Lancashire. 

 

During the prayer time at one of our recent Sunday services we remembered the debt we owe 
to the fire fighting profession when Andy Adair, himself a former fireman, read the following prayer 

which had been used at a commemoration service following the 9/11 terrorist attack é.. 
 

 
Firemanôs Prayer 
 

When I am called to duty, God, 
wherever flames may rage, 
give me the strength to save some life 
whatever be its age. 
Help me embrace a little child 
before it is too late, 
or save an older person from the horror of that fate. 
Enable me to be alert 
and hear the weakest shout 
and quickly and efficiently to put the fire out. 
I want to fill my calling and to give the best in me, 
to guard my every neighbour and protect his property. 
And if according to your will, I have to give my life 
please bless with your protecting hand my children and my wife. 
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How many of you have 
looked at our war 
memorial just inside the 
main gate and wondered 
about the names 
engraved on it?  There 
are over 40 names on this 
memorial all from the First 
World War.  
 

We are hoping to refurbish this memorial as 
part of our Pear Tree 400 celebrations.  
Angela Harvey recently spent some time in 
the City Archivistôs Department researching 
the origins of our memorial and the Second 
World War memorial in the church and 
unearthed the following interesting facts é.. 
 
There is no standard form for war memorials 
so each community/benefactor decided on 
what was desirable. Woolston was not part of 
the Borough in the First World War so war 
memorials were erected out of the town as 
Woolston/Pear Tree  men were not included 
on Southamptonôs Cenotaph  
 
On 28th November 1921, Mrs Thorneycroft 
Donaldson of Pear Tree Avenue placed an 
order for ña rustic cross on base, to the 
memory of the fallenò with Garret and 
Haysom, Monumental, Marble and 
Stonemasons, 105/106 East Street.  
 
On Saturday 11th March 1922, the 
Hampshire Advertiser published the following 
article: 
 

PEAR TREE MEMORIAL Unveiled by 
Colonel Perkins.  
Pear Tree Green Church was on Sunday 
afternoon the scene of the unveiling and 
dedication of the War Memorial in memory of 
the 46 men of the parish who made the 
supreme sacrifice in the Great War. There 
was almost an entire absence of the 
customary mournful obsequies. The simple 
stone Cross stands just inside the churchyard 
of Jesus Chapel. Upon its base are engraved 
the names of 46 of the men of the parish of 
Pear Tree who lost their lives in the Great 
War, and the following inscriptions:  
 

óôTheir name liveth for evermore. The greater 
glory of God, and in blessed memory the men 
of this Parish who gave their lives in the War, 
1914-18. Lord grant them eternal rest, and let 
light perpetually shine upon them.ò The 
churchwardens (Messrs. F. E. Hooper and 
W. Henry Bell) stood with wands raised and 
crossed. The Cross was unveiled by Col. E. 

K. Perkins, C.B.E. Immediately in front the 
Girl Guides and Brownies were gathered, 
while behind them the relatives of those to 
whom the memorial was erected were 
assembled. The Boy Scouts formed around 
this large company, and beyond a very large 
crowd of parishioners watched the 
proceedings. The Cross was dedicated bv 
the Archdeacon of Winchester (the Ven. A. E. 
Daldv, M.A.), and he was assisted by the 
Vicar (the Rev. A. J. E. Harris- Rivett), Canon 
Dalton (of Ballaret), and the Rev. A. J. 
Sinclair Burton. The hymn ñLet Saints on 
earth in concert sing with those whose work 
is done ò was sung by the surpliced choir as 
they entered the churchyard for the unveiling 
ceremony.  
 
 
The order placed by Mrs Thorneycroft 
Donaldson included the ñfitting up of a side 
chapel in the North Aisle and the introduction 
of an ancient Altar with side curtainsò.   
 
Later, in August 1947, it was decided to 
ñmove the present oak war memorial from the 
porch of the church to a niche in the south 
wall of the church and to enlarge the same by 
the means of three additional panels in order 
to commemorate the names of those who fell 
in the service of their country between 1939-
1946ò. This cost Ã30 from private 
subscriptions.  The Revd CG Sydney Turner 
was the incumbent at the time. 
 
 

 


